
   
 

  

June 8th, 2023 
 
 
Township of Douro-Dummer 
894 South Street 
P.O. Box 92 
Warsaw, ON  K0L 3A0 
Attn: Martina Chait-Hartwig, Acting Clerk 
Sent via email: martinac@dourodummer.on.ca 
 
Dear Martina 
 
On behalf of the Kawartha-Haliburton Children’s Aid Society I wanted to thank the Township of Douro-
Dummer for the letter that was received dated May 18th, 2023.  The letter indicated that a resolution was 
passed at the Council meeting held on May 16th that supported our news release regarding Children and 
Youth in Care Day. 
 
The provincial campaign for 2023 was once again titled #ForgetMeNot and asked all Ontarians the question 
“are you there for kids in care?” 
 
It meant a great deal to the Kawartha-Haliburton Children’s Aid Society to have received the letter of 
support from the Township of Douro-Dummer as it meant that you supported not only Children and Youth 
in Care Day but also the children and youth in our community that need our assistance.  It is great to know 
that children and youth know and feel that the community cares for them…and the Township of Douro-
Dummer proved just that. 
 
Thanks again for your letter of support. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Jennifer McLauchlan, CHRL 
Executive Director 
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